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RATL STANDARDIZATION - PT, PIRIE/PBROKEN HILL

Statement bv the Prime Ministel, +. don, R. G. Menzies

Following is the text of a letter which I wrote
on 3rd August to the Honourable Sir Thomas Playford,
Premier of South Austra¢1a? on the ubject of standardization
of the railway bebtween Port Pirie and Broken Hill -

"Dear Sir Thomas,

In your letter of 2nd April, 1962 you invited
the Commonwea]fh to consider aoprOV1ng under the
Railway Standardizaticn Agreement of 1949 a programme
of conversion to standard gauge of the permanent way
betwezn Port Pirie and Broken Hill, You estimated
that this orogramme, including wolling stock, would
cosh some £17 million or £20 millicn, and suggested
that the expenditure be spread over severcl years,

This is quite a sizable project, and though
we do of course acuopt the desirability of a standard
gauge iine fron Fort Pirie to Broken ilill, we have had
fo measure the finsncisl commitment involved against
our general budgetary position present and prospective9
and against cur other commitments in erocu of major
works projects in the States, pqr+1ﬁular¢y in the
field of rail transport., Here we have felt we had to
pay SpGCldl 8ttenu10n, in present circumstances, to
improvements in rail facilities which will permit a
olgnlflcant ]nC”& @ in cxport earnings or a major
development of national resources,.

My Cabinet cochacue and I have considered
closely, in the light of these circumstances, your
request that the Commornwealtih should providce the
finance to carry out the ccnversion to standard gsuge
of the permanent way in the Peterborcugh Divisicn,
But we do not see our way to commit funds atv present
for this project, We arc faced with a very large
deficit in the current yecar, and must takec account cf
this and of other inegscapablc domands on our taxation
and octher revenuc in this and the coming two or three
vears. But you will cf course appreciate that ocur
present decisicn dees not imply any definitive rejection
of the Port Pirie-Broken Eill conversion work, We
do intend¢ to look again at your present proposal as
and when work cn other railway prcjects to which we
are financially committed is furtner advanced,

Meanwhile we share with you the hope and
belief that your acceptance of cur offer of finance
up to £1,325,000 for the purchase of diesel engines and
ore wagens and their use on this route will not only
reduce the cost of crcn sportation in this area, but
will 2lsc benefit the Scuth fustralian Railwavs and the
peopla of your State,

(224, )ROBERT G, MENZIES,
The Honourable &irn .acm,o I;MJL»r¢9
GoCsI’Iado 4 D’;;.l-‘ R @9
Premicr of Scuth Austraiia,
ADELATDE, SOUTH AUSTRALTA "
CAJIBEREA, y ST
F0th August, 1952




